

BROOMHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 432nd MEETING

The 432nd Meeting of Broomhill Community Council was held in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Road, Glasgow, G11 7HZ, on Wednesday 8th May 2024, at 7.00pm.

1. **Community Members Present were:** Barbara McTavish (chair), Lorna McWilliams, David Rennie, Roy Hamdy and Morag McKerrell
2. **Apologies were received from:** Charles Scott, Hector Rufrancos and Andy McKay (Police Scotland)
3. **Minutes of Previous Meetings:** The minutes of Meeting no 431 held on 10 April 2024 had been reviewed and accepted via Slack. One additional comment was to note that the Cherry Blossom Festival (hosted by Friends of Naseby Park) had been a huge success.
4. **Police Report:** None.
5. **Councillors Reports:** None present.
6. **Office Bearers' Reports:** a) chair – none; b) vice chair – still continuing to try and get the manager of Kirktonholme Nursery to attend a meeting with the community council: c) secretary – all emails of interest have been forwarded to the council members; d) treasurer – not present.
7. **Public forum:** No members of the public attended.
8. **Victoria Park Area Partnership:** DR gave an update following a meeting that took place on 17 April 2024 where it was agreed that the New Practice project would be commissioned and a process is being put in place. On the 9 May 2024, DR is due to meet Lara Reid-McConnell and Elizabeth Brown with NRS to discuss the procurement process. A steering group is to be established likely made up of the 4 community councils (Broomhill, Thornwood, Whiteinch and Jordanhill), the elected members and engineers (both council engineers and any companies appointed as part of the process). DR is going to be part of the steering group and will be chairing alongside Elizabeth Brown, though still to be confirmed. Broomhill CC is to have a say in who we want consulted (in the same way as the Place Plan is being carried out). These routes for consultation will be useful in the future. The next VPAP meeting will take place in September and November and hopefully BCC can provide some input from its June and August meetings. DR asking if anyone else from BCC would have time to be involved. There is also to be a steering group for the £100k design for Thornwood Roundabout, its composition still to be determined.
9. **Broomhill Primary School Parent Council:** No update.
10. **Friends of Naseby Park:** DR reported that FoNP are intending to host another event in the Autumn.
11. **Planning and Local Broomhill Development Plan:** all planning updates had been circulated. On the Local Place Plan, it was noted that HR and MK had been due to meet New Practice during w/c 30 April 2024 to start the process. BCC would request an update at the next meeting.
12. **Hyndland Station bin:** BM reported that the bin recently placed at the entrance to the lane to Hyndland Station from Churchill has been removed. There are ongoing discussions with GCC to get a site visit organised. BM reported that houses either side of the lane entrance (along with some dog walkers/pedestrians on Churchill Drive) had been approached to get range of views as to the bin being place there. There was a mixed reaction and it was reported that some neighbouring properties had had rubbish thrown into their gardens. It was also reported that a bin cannot be placed on the station or on lampposts on Churchill Drive. BM to report back following site visit.
13. **Recruitment:** It was noted that there has been no response as yet from the FoNP event in relation to application for BCC membership. This was widely discussed and noted that it would be good to get some additional members, or possibly associates (residents who provide expertise but who do not wish to be full members). Each of the members presented various ideas and ultimately, it was decided to make the next meeting (**now scheduled to take place on 19 June 2024**) an "Ask Me Anything" session from 7.30pm onwards and inviting residents along to find out what BCC is all about and what being a member entails. The plan would be to show residents some of the in depth consultations etc that are ongoing,

along with some more immediate issues that have been resolved. It was discussed taking a wide approach as to how to advertise this; advertising via posters and local word of mouth, along with Broomhill Watch/website etc. BCC's budget can justifiably be used on office supplies to produce the advertising.

14. **BCC ID cards:** RH brought an example of a previous BCC ID cards and suggested that each member gets one – this would help when approaching other residents to take views on local issues. Scotprint already has the blueprint and it is estimated that costs would be around £20/card. No objections were noted to this and RH to approach Scotprint to get a quote.
15. **AOCB:** a) an update on the Bowling Club is expected on 19th May; b) could CS please check the planning portal for any proposed planning applications on the old HSS premises on Balshagray Avenue; c) RH raised whether we wished to invite along speakers from GCC or other organisations – to be discussed again; d) DR reported that he is going to the GCC Community Councils Development Day on 18 May; e) DR raised the issue of street speed limits being reduced to 20mph and whether BCC wish to make any comments on it – BCC to pick up with the elected members.
16. **Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting:** The next full meeting will be on Wednesday 19 June 2024, in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Road, Glasgow, G11 7HZ.

The meeting concluded at 8:50 pm, with a vote of thanks to the chair.